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3rd January 2021

Dear Parents and Carers.

On behalf of the staff and myself, we wish you all a very Happy New Year. We hope that you have all had a peaceful holiday and that all is well with your families. 

You will have heard on the news that teaching unions have been pushing for primary schools to stay closed. However, it seems that the government are not backing this at the moment and are keen to keep our children in school. As a staff, we believe that children need to stay in school and we are supportive of this. Our intention is to continue offering your children the best education that we possibly can, for as long as we can. However, understandably, there are some anxieties as we go back into school and we are sure that you will appreciate and understand this. It hasn’t yet been a week since New Years Eve and although we were advised not to mix with other families, I think we have to accept that many people will have done so. There is a potential for infection rates to rise from people coming together to celebrate over the next few days so. Taking this into account, amongst other things, we will be putting further measures into our risk assessment. 

1. The staff will be wearing visors around school when working in close proximity to a child/ ren.
2. Please do NOT bring your child into school if they are unwell.
3. Please do NOT stay at the school gates when dropping off your child – please leave as soon as your child has been handed over to a member of staff. If you need to talk to your child’s class teacher or myself, please email or call the school office after 3.30pm or before 8.30am. 

4. A box will be placed at the school gates for you to put letters etc into for the school office. Any monies should be put into a labelled envelope.  Please do not come into school. A member of staff will be there to bring it into school at 8.55am. 
5. Please send your child in with the bare minimum; coat, water bottle and packed lunch (if not on a school lunch).Please send your child(ren) with their PE Kits tomorrow.
6. Please can you only use breakfast and after-school clubs for your child if you really need it for child care. We are very conscious of children being together from different bubbles – a risk we were prepared to take before Christmas. However, with this new strain of a more infectious Covid, there is again potential for it to move more quickly around our school – especially if children are crossing bubbles. Clubs will start again tomorrow but please really think about if you need this facility. The clubs that we planned before the Christmas holidays have now been changed. Instead, we are offering a film with colouring club, every night, Mon - Thurs. This will be in the hall with children sitting socially distanced from each other in their own bubbles. If you have already paid for after-school but no longer require it, we will refund you.  If you haven’t paid for it already, then we will assume that you don’t require it anyway. 
We will keep you up to speed with changes as soon as we know them.

Mary Morris 
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